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Madam Chair,

I have the honor to speak on behalf of Finland, Norway, Iceland, Sweden - and
my own country, Denmark.

Access to safe freshwater is essential.

According to the report of the Secretary-General (E/2019/68) "Special edition:
progress towards the Sustainable Development Goals" from 8 



Madam Chair,

Having followed the matter for nearly a decade, we notice that a number of states
have developed bilateral and regional agreements and arrangements on
transboundary aquifers. One example is the Guarani Aquifer Agreement between
Argentina, Brazil, Paraguay and Uruguay.

This development is positive, and we would like to use this opportunity to
recognize States that have made such agreements and arrangements to the benefit
of their communities and the environment. We recommend that all States, where
relevant, take similar steps in order to secure proper management of
transboundary aquifers.

The Nordic countries remain fully committed to continued discussions on the law
of transboundary aquifers.

Thank you.


